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Introduction
At its 8th session in November 2003, the Interagency Task Force on Disaster Reduction (IATF/ISDR) established a Working Group on Disaster Reduction in Africa.  The Working Group, to be chaired by the Commission of the African Union and its NEPAD Secretariat, has the objective to advance disaster reduction and facilitate the mainstreaming of and integration of disaster reduction into all phases of development in Africa for the continent to achieve sustainable development.

UIT the support of the ISDR office in Africa, the Commission of the African Union and the NEPAD Secretariat convened an inaugural meeting of the Working Group in Johannesburg, South Africa, on 26-27 April 2004, to consider the terms of reference (TOR) of the Group and its membership.

The said meeting agreed on the TOR of the Working Group as follows:

· Providing guidance on disaster reduction to national authorities;

· Providing guidance on regional preparation and recommendation for the plan of action of the Second World Conference on Disaster Reduction (WCDR) to be held in Kobe, Japan, in 2005;

· Enhancing collaboration and coordination among different stakeholders on disaster mitigation and management, such as droughts, floods, in Africa; and 

· Facilitating the creation of a body of knowledge in disaster risk reduction in Africa.

As regard membership, the meeting proposed the following core membership:

· All current recognized RECs;

· AU Commission;

· NEPAD Secretariat;

· UN/ISDR Africa Office

· African Development Bank

· United Nations Development Programme; and

· United Nations Environment Programme

It was agreed that other UN specialized agencies and organizations will be invited to participate in the deliberations of the Working Group as the situation may warrant.

Future Activities of the Working Group

UIT preparations for the 2nd World Conference on Disaster Reduction underway, the first activity of the working Group would be to facilitate the African regional consultation and the preparation of the regional report to WCDR. Consequently a regional consultation meeting is planned for the first web of June 2004.  The meeting will consider a draft regional report to be prepared by the ISDR/Africa Office.

The Working Group will also follow and support the on-going AU/NEPAD initiative to develop a disaster risk reduction strategy for Africa.  A situation report and a draft strategy are being finalized.  Already the Working Group had an opportunity to review the first of the said reports at its meeting in Johannesburg.

